


 
The total amount of rent owed by tenants in state housing as of 4 May 2021 

Kāinga Ora reports debt figures at the end of each month. As at 30 April 2021 customers living in 
Kāinga Ora homes owe a total of $8,696,840.29 in rent arrears. 
 
As part of our response to COVID-19, we ceased all debt recovery activities and instead introduced a 
welfare approach to support our customers through uncertain times. This includes supporting those 
customers who fall behind in their rent by looking to address any issues that have contributed to this 
and working with them to make suitable arrangements to have any arrears paid over time.  
 
The separate amounts of arrears written off and rent owed by state housing tenants for  
May 2021 to May 2020, and April 2020 to April 2019.  

Kāinga Ora does not permanently write off debt. While rent arrears can be temporarily written off for 
customers who no longer reside in our homes, we still actively work to recover amounts owed. Kāinga 
Ora moves debt to a “write off” account, while we actively put arrangements in place to repay arrears 
and collect payments.  
 
I have attached Appendix one to this request, which is a table including the end of month snapshot of 
rent arrears. 
 
Is it policy to wipe rent arrears and not evict state housing tenants?  

Kāinga Ora does not have such a policy. 

How many state home tenancies have been terminated due to unpaid rent in the last year? 

Kāinga Ora has terminated a total of 31 tenancies in the last year for reasons of non-occupation, 
possession and abandonment, of which a component in some cases has also been unpaid rent.  
 
Top 5 largest amounts written off per tenancy (i.e. a tenant might have had multiple sets of 
arrears) 

As noted above, Kāinga Ora does not permanently write off debt.  I am therefore declining this request  
under section 18(g) of the OIA as this information is not held.   
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this response. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
Freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
Rachel Kelly 
Manager Government Relations 
 
 
 



 
  
 




